Covenant of the Coordinating Team of the

Unitarian Universalist Church of Berkeley, California

The Unitarian Universalist Church of Berkeley’s Coordinating Team consists of four people:  co-ministers Barbara and Bill Hamilton-Holway, and volunteer lay leaders Jan Setchko and Linda Laskowski.  In anticipation of beginning policy-based governance at UUCB in September 2004, the Team met informally over the summer, focusing on building trust and relationships.  This included discussion on issues such as: how we best feel appreciated, how we want to receive feedback, and how we handle conflict.  

Based on those conversations, the following covenant was primarily written by Barbara Hamilton-Holway, then discussed and adopted by the full team on September 7.  The team reads the covenant at each meeting.  To further deepen their work, each meeting also includes a standing agenda item on speaking apologies/feedback/celebrating achievements, and an evocative question such as “how does this work feed your spirit?”

Covenant of the UUCB Coordinating Team

We covenant 

to work collaboratively,

to talk through issues with appreciative listening,

to speak with one voice to the Board of Trustees and the congregation.

We will work collaboratively with the Board of Trustees 

in leading the congregation to fulfill its mission.

We value equally relationship, process and task.

We see leadership and team work as a spiritual practice.

We will regularly take time for check-ins, appreciation, clearing and apologies.

We will recognize one another as equals in our work, 

and actively seek to engage one another in our discussions and decision-making.

Our meetings will be a “safe room.”  

While we may talk in generalities of our discussion with others, 

we will not speak with others the details of who said what. 

We will foster direct conversation to avoid triangulation.

We will be sensitive in keeping our relationships with one another,

naming when we are working as a Coordinating Team, 

when we are meeting in a pastoral care relationship, or otherwise.

We will honor our time commitments as fulltime ministers 

and volunteer lay leaders.

We will work towards a division of labor 

that allows each of us to focus in our areas of expertise and interest, 

but will always be mindful that we are a team.  

We will support each other and proactively offer and receive assistance whenever individual responsibilities feel overwhelming. 

We recognize that we are “in process,” that we are growing together, 
and we expect to further articulate the values to which we will hold ourselves.

Our work will embody and further the working mission statement: 

to create loving community,

inspire spiritual growth,

and encourage lives of integrity, joy and service.
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